EAST SHORE ESTATES

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Board Meeting Held 10/9/07 at the Pavilion
Attending:



Also Attending:
Joe Jeter



Tamara Angelo
Brad Roberts

Mark Shaw

Ron Keeley
Henry Stuth
1. OPENING…Hank called the meeting to order at 7:03.
2. MINUTES…Last Meeting, 9/11/07 Board…previously distributed…upon motion by Brad, seconded by Mark, these minutes were approved as presented.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT…Ron distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report for May through September 2007, noting an ending balance of $16,830.62 as of September 30, 2007.  Ron reviewed the information, and, further reported that all of the past dues that had been filed had been paid.  Upon a motion by Brad and a second by Mark, the report was unanimously approved.
4. ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE:
· New Builds/Approvals…Brad reported that one property owner had pick up a construction application and that we should expect the completed application and related information back soon.    
· Letter about Unit 13…Brad has written the second letter, as approved at last month’s meeting, but has not yet sent it.  He committed to follow-up.   
· Scott Harris Discussion…We have not heard any additional firm information on this issue.
5. ROAD COMMITTEE:

· Rebuilding of the Entrance Road…As reported at last month’s meeting, four new culverts have been delivered and are on the side of the road awaiting installation.  We still have no firm date on when the work will be done, but understand that the road will not be completely closed during construction, and that we should have guard rails installed as a part of the project..  
· Paving the Entrance to the Emergency Exit… Ken was unable to attend this meeting and there was no update on this project.    
6. OLD BUSINESS:

· Dockmasters/Paul Priestner…Hank reported that he has spoken with Lee Fisher and that Lee assured him that this issue was resolved.  After some discussion, the general feeling was that we still need written confirmation of the resolution of this matter.  Hank agreed to approach Lee Fisher and request that he provide us written confirmation of the resolution of this matter.  
· Mowing at the Pavilion…no update on this issue.  Ron agreed to follow-up and try to get this mowing scheduled.  
· Yard Upkeep Update/Letter Approval…subsequent to last month’s meeting, we received a letter from a property owner that raised some upkeep issues on a couple lots located on Fisherman’s Drive.  Ken Sigman had drafted up a letter to send to the property owner for the Board’s review and approval.  After some discussion, the Board approved the letter with some revisions. 
· Ben Jarvis Update…We have heard nothing from Ben Jarvis, and there have not been any movement on any of the three issues that he has agreed to handle.  After some discussion, Ron agreed to set up another meeting with Ben.  Joe, Hank, and Ron will plan on attending with the intent of obtaining some dates that the work will commence on the issues that have been raised as well as some expected completion dates.     
          7.  NEW BUSINESS:

· Potential New Board Member…There was no update on the potential new board member.   Jim Heath has not attended any of our board meetings, nor has anyone confirmed his interest in being a board member.  Tamara Angelo, a new property owner who was attending this meeting, was asked if she would be interested in being a board member.  She said that she would research and think about it.  
         8.  ADJORNMENT…We agreed to adjourn at 7:45.

         9.  NEXT MEETING…November 13, 2007, 7:00 pm.
